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Vision

“RFK, a school where you can engage in your chosen path towards secondary education or career in an environment that prepares, motivates, and supports you in partnership with your family.”

Mission

“This year we will improve teacher and student performance through a supportive and responsible environment.”

Governance Council Meeting Minutes

Date October 15, 2014 @ 5:30 pm

Present: Robert Baade, Executive Director; Jennifer Cornish, President; Margie Lockwood, Vice President; Tina Garcia, Juan Saavedra, Catron Allred, Fernando Ortega, Ron Burton, Mike Perez
Absent: Michelle Renteria

APS Staff: Stacey Lagunas 

Quorum established at 5:45 PM.

Approval of Agenda: 5:46 PM Motion to Approve Agenda made by Tina Garcia, 2nd Ron Burton. All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve the Agenda passed unanimously. 

Approval of September 2014 Minutes: 5:50 PM Motion to Approve September 2014 Minutes made by Ron, 2nd Tina. All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve the Agenda passed unanimously. 

Approval of Change to August 2014 Minutes: 5:52 PM Motion to Approve changes to August 2014 Minutesmade by Tina, 2nd Margie Lockwood. The retention report presented by Pete Ciurczak was included in the August 2014 minutes as an attachment with only questions, explanations, etc included in the actual minutes. All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve the Changes to the August 2014 Minutes passed unanimously. 

Public Comment: An Information Session for CNM's Early Childhood Development program will be held October 25th at their South Valley campus. 

Finance Committee Report

1st Quarter and September Finance Report and Approval

Revenue Report: Page numbers have been added to the report for ease of reference. More detailed description of BAR(s) have been added as well. The finance committee is still waiting on approval for last month's Fund 24181-Carl Perkins High Schools that Work (HSTW) carry-over. They are waiting on approval of a few other bars as well; if no action is taken on select bars by the New Mexico Public Education Department (PED) within thirty (30) days, they will be automatically approved. This will likely happen by the end of this week. The BARs approved at last month's meeting are included in the account summary.  
Expenditure Report: SB-9 money had been approved (approximately $26,000); this will increase RFK's Operational Budget fund. Fund 31700 Capital Improvements SB-9 (pg. 13) will be moved into Operational Budget fund; this will be visible in October's report. The total in listed on pg. 16 of the Balance Sheet Report (under 'Subtotal of Account Groups: Liabilities/Fund Balance) and the total under Actual GL (pg.17) match. The ending balance listed on the account summary (pg. 19) matches with the bank account reconciliation report column total on page 17 (the finance committee-generated report). 
6:05 PM Motion to Approve Finance Report made by Mike Perez, 2nd Tina.  All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve the Finance Report passed unanimously. 
Cash Disbursement Approval: The Finance Committee analyzed Payroll and Accounts Payable items. The payroll disbursements were standard (i.e. taxes, salaries); nothing out of the ordinary was listed. In Accounts Payable, the Working Classrooms item was clarified as a payment for a classroom event. APS is listed twice in disbursements; one item (for $15,600.00) was a payment for a balance owed from last year and the other (for $14,865.08) was a professional services payment which pays off RFK's balance for this year. Quill was a chair purchase for the middle school (for $6,522.50) as well as paper and other office supplies. 
6:07 PM Motion to Approve Cash Disbursement Report made my Mike, 2nd Ron.  All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve Cash Disbursement Report passed unanimously. 
BAR Approval: BAR 001-051-1415-0018-IB Carl Perkins Jobs for American Graduates (JAG) for $26,500.00. This BAR is very specific in what funds may be used for (these are listed under 'Object' on the BAR report on page 24). RFK's JAG person is John Murray. 
6:10 PM Motion to Approve BAR 001-051-1415-0018-IB made by Mike, 2nd Ron. All voted in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve BAR 001-051-1415-0016-IB passed unanimously. 

A suggestion was made that at some point in the future, a meeting, or part of a meeting, should be dedicated to training in understanding the Finance Report. This will be added to the agenda for a future meeting, possibly next month. 

Vote on Candidacy of Fernando Ortega- At this juncture Mr. Ortega exited the meeting. 
6:15 PM Motion to Approve the Candidacy of Fernando Ortega as a Governance Council Member made by Margie, 2nd Tina.   The GC agreed that Mr. Ortega in a very involved individual who, through his work with various groups and as a community organizer, has valuable insight and connections which will serve RFK well. Ms. Cornish clarified that while a family member of hers knows him on a personal level, she knows him through professional contact. 
6:17 PM All vote in favor, none against. The Motion to Approve the Candidacy of Fernando Ortega as a Governance Council Member passed unanimously. 

LESC School Meeting Report -Margie Lockwood. The Legislative Education Study Committee Meeting was held last month in Hobbs, NM. Of particular interest to the Governance Council was the Subcommittee on Charter Schools. The majority of the meeting was dedicated to the problems regarding Southwest Learning Center. 
Board self evaluation  – Tina Garcia

The lowest score in the self-evaluation was for PED 'C' grade item (39%). It was noted that there were differences between scoring/evaluation and how issues and goals were laid out in the Strategic Plan. In order to improve understanding and clarity of highlighted issues, the Board will work with the teaching coaches and with Pete Ciurczak when developing questions about teacher effectiveness or with other RFK staff on specific Plan benchmarks. This way, the evaluation will be more reflective of what the governance council is attempting to score. 
Another concern was with trying to answer the data questions as the data given is often presented in a way which is not understandable. A data administrator has been hired; parts of their duties include producing short cycle data and helping to present data in an accessible and understandable manner. The format of the evaluation was developed using the Board Effectiveness Document, a response method which emphasized ranking vs yes/no responses, and suggestions from council members as to what they wished to evaluate and specific issues of interest. 
As the strategic plan was developed last year, this is the first evaluation done in which reflected those standards and it was apparent that the strategic plan had goals which didn't necessarily match practice. It is necessary to re-evaluate the criteria carefully and have in-depth discussions with staff in order to make a closer match to goals of the strategic plan and evaluation questions. The self-evaluation is the criteria for the governance council's performance and behavior. In order to thoroughly discuss avenues of improvement despite numerous areas and specific questions/points of concern, the committee will discuss such plans by area. 
An ad hoc committee, comprised of governance council members, will be formed in order to facilitate this process, beginning their discussion with the areas which scored lowest. 
Strategic Plan Review and Ad Hoc Committee Assignment

The ad hoc committee through which these issues will be addressed will include Jennifer Cornish, Margie Lockwood, Tina Garcia, Juan Saavedra and, if she has the time, Catron Allred. ED Baade will attend as well. The meeting to begin this process will take place before the next meeting.
Executive Director Report-Robert Baade. 

Construction projects will be completed by February 1, 2015 or before. These include the Old Armijo Building, the Auto Body Shop, and the Multipurpose Center (which is already completed). There needs to be a playing field in front of the Multipurpose Center; this will cost about $400,000.00. The ED will request these funds during the legislative session. The heads of the architecture department and the master plan development are currently busy with other projects and accordingly, are not currently prioritizing these specific building projects. Phase II of these projects depends greatly on the building of the playing field; accordingly, the ED intends to heighten the priority of the master plan with these department/project leaders. The school's charter is up for renewal next year; accordingly, it is necessary to identify programs of study so that they may be included in the update in time. High Schools That Work requires that these programs of study be identified by December. In order to determine which programs of study would be best suited for RFK, the needs of the community and students as well as the niche which RFK can fill must be determined. Healthcare, early childhood development and culinary arts are contenders. This way, facilities and, as needed, the master plan may be built/evaluated to fit these needs. Hopefully, the upcoming bond will include some of these project's aspects. The ED will try to make this part of APS's legislative agenda and will meet with Senator Sapien and John Arthur Smith to make capital requests. These buildings  must enhance student learning, fill community needs, and help develop RFK's image as filling a vital role in fulfilling community needs. 

Adjourn 7:28 PM  

